

## NARELLAN VALE PUBLIC SCHOOL

Waterworth Drive, Narellan, NSW, 2567 **Postal Address:** P.O.Box 3156 Narellan, 2567

**Ph**: (02)4647 5291 **Fax**: (02)4647 4507

Website: www.narellanva-p.schools.nsw.edu.au
Email: narellanva-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au

## **NVPS 3-6 Cross Country**

Dear Parents & Caregivers,

This year's cross-country event is being held at school on <u>Friday 29<sup>th</sup> April 2022 (Term 2, Week 1)</u>. Details for the 3-6 cross country are as follows:

When: Friday 29th April 2022 (Term 2 Week 1), 9:15am – 11:15am

Where: The course will run through our playground, through the fence and around Nugget Beams Oval (the soccer field next door).

**Who:** All children in Years 3 to 6 and those students in Year 2 who are turning 8 years old this year and can participate competitively. K-2 will have their own Fun Run later in the year.

Clothing: House colours or school sport uniform.

Don't forget hats, sunscreen, asthma puffers and plenty of water!

Parents are invited to remain for a picnic lunch with their children following the completion of the carnival. There will be a sausage sizzle on the day. See separate note for pre-orders. Year 6 will be selling cans of soft drink for \$2.

Please note that, as these are sporting activities, children must wear appropriate footwear, ie: running shoes or sneakers. Due to safety concerns, children wearing inappropriate footwear will not be able to participate. Likewise, those children without a hat will be unable to participate.

Please note that as the children leave the school grounds to participate in these events, all children need to have returned the permission note granting parental consent to use Nugget Beams Oval. These permission notes remain on file from last year. If your situation has changed, please contact the office as soon as possible.

\*\*\*\*Children who use asthma puffers will be required to run with their puffers and we are asking parents/caregivers to ensure that their child brings their puffer to school on this day.

If you have any enquiries regarding the above event, please feel free to contact the school.

Hope to see you at the 3-6 Cross Country.

<u>NSW Department of Education Consent Statement</u>: I acknowledge that this event/activity is required to be held in accordance with any current NSW Health COVID-19 Public Health Orders and the NSW Department of Education's policies and procedures. I acknowledge and accept that there is a risk that my child may be exposed to COVID-19 whilst attending and participating at this event. I confirm that my child will not attend if displaying any symptoms of illness, and/or if directed to isolate under public health orders.

Michelle Sarjana

Principal